
IN MEMORIAM
LILLIAN BIN

Born in New York, N.Y. to the late Peter and 
Cesarina Achino, Lillian lived in Bergeneld 
before settling in Cedar Grove. Prior to 
retiring, she was secretary with the State of 
N.J. In her spare time, Lillian enjoyed 
spending time with her daughter and many 
grandchildren, as well as volunteering at The 
Willing Hearts Consignment Shop, Caldwell, 
N.J.

Predeceased by her husband, Piero A. Bin, she 
is survived by her daughter, Donna Mills; 
grandchildren, Julia Eckley, Laura Fasciano, 
Alyssa Fasciano, David Mills, Tirzah Mills, 
and Celestial Mills; and great-grandchildren, 
Gabriel, Lily, Adria, and Cambri.

Lillian Bin, 90, of Cedar Grove, N.J., formerly 
of Bergeneld, N.J., passed away on Aug. 17, 
2020. Visitation will be on Fri., Aug. 21 from 
11 a.m.-12 p.m. at Shook’s Cedar Grove 
Funeral Home, 486 Pompton Ave., Cedar 
Grove. A prayer service will be offered at 12 
p.m. with interment at Mt. Carmel Cemetery, 
Tenay, N.J. Memories and condolences may 
be shared at shookscedargrove.com.

In lieu of owers, donations may be made to 
Willing Hearts Consignment Shop, 491 
Bloomeld Ave., Caldwell, N.J. 07006.
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